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Blessing Prayer For Us 
We must pray to be open to the needs of others. We pray to our God. 

Jesus, Lord and Redeemer, we ask your blessing on us that we may live in you. 
Bless our eyes to see the needs of people around us. 

Bless our ears to really listen to what people have to say. 
Bless our mouths to proclaim your word to all people. 

Bless our hands to do your work in the world. 
Bless our hearts to live in love each day. 

Hear our prayer and bless our lives that we may be faithful to your will. Amen 

‘In the beginning God created the Heavens and the Earth’ Genesis 1:1 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents, 
 
Last Friday the Year 6 students participated in an onsite camp experience and on Monday of this week the Year 3 stu-
dents participated in their own camp experience. The students experienced fun and collaborative activities, watched a 
movie and ate popcorn and enjoyed a shared lunch. Judging by the student responses a great day was had by both 
Year levels. Thank you to the Year 6 teachers Ms Tosh Kaan and Ms Michelle Gurry and the Year 3 teachers Ms Anna-
Maria Murphy and Ms Lianne O’Connell for organising the school based camps. 
 
This is the time of the year where schools are organising classes and teachers for 2021. Our aim when engaging in the 
process of organising classes for the next year is to create balanced classes with a mixture of personalities and learning  
needs, provide all students with at least one friend that they have indicated they would like and use all our knowledge 
to set each child up for success so that their learning can grow and develop to an optimal level. Thank you to all class-
room teachers and specialist staff for their work in this space and thank you to Mrs Christine Carabott for leading this 
process. 
 
I would like to update you further about our staff. Many of you know Mrs Claire Koeford who 
began at our school as a Reading Recovery teacher. Over the last few years Claire has worked 
as a Literacy Intervention Leader in the Junior school with the Foundation, Year 1 and 2 clas-
ses. We thank Claire for her dedication to improving students learning achievements in both 
Reading and Writing and for sharing her expertise in this area with the Junior classroom 
teachers. She will be greatly missed by both the students and the staff. We wish her all the 
very best as she and her family move to the Northern Territory where Claire will take up a 
new role as Education Officer Early Years Literacy in the Catholic Education Office NT, based 
in Darwin. 

 
Leonardo Delayola or Leo as he is known to staff and students 
has been working as a Learning Support Officer with a focus on 
the Year 6 classes. Leo has worked hard to support individual 
students in both Year 6A and 6B to improve their learning 
achievements in Literacy. He has made a positive impact on 
the students he has worked with and was responsible for run-
ning PE sessions at school during Remote Online learning for 
the children of essential workers. We thank Leo for his positive 
contribution to Our Lady’s school and wish him all the very 
best of luck for all his future endeavours. 
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2021 
Just a reminder to families that if they have picked up an enrol-
ment form and NOT RETURNED IT, please return it to school with 
all the documentation as soon as possible. 
Also any new families that have NOT picked up an enrolment form 
for Foundation 2021, please come into the Office to pick up a 
pack. 
 
Also if any families (not grade 6 students) are NOT returning to Our Lady’s 
in 2021, please return the pink form or let the Office know as soon as pos-
sible. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Monday 23 November  Year 3 Celebrating Our Forgiving  
      Father Liturgy 
Friday 4 December   Reports published today 
Tuesday 8 December  Feast of the Immaculate  
      Conception Liturgy at 11.30am 
Thursday 10 December  Year 6 Graduation Celebration 
Wednesday 16 December Students finish for 2020 at 3.00pm 
 
SCHOOL FEES 
You will have all received your final statement for the year. Thank you to all those families 
who have paid their fees. A reminder that if you haven’t as yet paid your school fees they are 
payable to the Office by EFT or by Direct Payment to the school bank account. We are not ac-
cepting cash payments. If you are leaving the school this year it is important that you settle all 
outstanding school fees now. Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated. 
 
CHICKEN POX ALERT 
We have been advised of a case of chicken pox at our school. I thank the par-
ents for alerting the school. Chicken pox is an infectious disease and I wish to 
remind you what to do if your child should contract this disease. The advice be-
low is taken from the Vic Health website and is the latest information available. 
‘Exclude the child from attending school until all blisters have dried. This is usually at least 5 
days after the rash appears in unimmunised children, but may be less in previously immunised 
children  
Any child with an immune deficiency (for example, leukaemia) or receiving chemotherapy 
should be excluded for their own protection.’ 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

FI 
Van - For using a whole range of reading strategies. What a great self-manager! Keep it up! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Louise - For your creative dance performance. Bravo!! From Ms. Cam Tu  
 
FJ 
Samantha -For identifying some properties of 2D shapes and 3D objects. From Miss Severino 
Madelene - For showing bravery by contributing your thoughts during our SEL lesson, by identifying a problem in the 
story and posing a solution. From Miss Severino 
 
1K 
Charlotte M For writing an exciting story about a mean owl. It was well sequenced with lots of interesting ideas. From 
Miss Karen 
Andi M For writing an exciting story about Kevin the Carrot. Great work with your ideas and punctuation Andi! From 
Miss Karen  
 
1L 
Ada T - For writing an entertaining story about Kevin the Carrot that made her teacher laugh out loud! Well done on 
being a creative Thinker, Ada! From Miss Steph 
Xavier S - For a very detailed and creative story on Kevin the Carrot! Well done on being a Thinker who uses his imagi-
nation! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Gabby W- For demonstrating the learning asset of being a Self-Manager throughout your learning. Well done. From 
Miss Scarpaci 
James N- For demonstrating the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Respect when you use your manners towards 
teachers and students. From Miss Scarpaci 
 
2N 
Ava D - For being a fantastic support to your classmates and teachers. You always show the Our Lady’s Gospel Values 
of Compassion and Service. You are always so humble Ava and I am so proud of you! From Ms Howe 
Holly B - For being persistent with your writing and using peer feedback to improve your writing. This was shown when 
you used feedback to help you improve your procedural text this week. Well done Holly! From Ms Howe  
 
3E 
Ava H - For being a thinker while creating your ‘Array City’. You worked hard to write the correct multiplication sums 
and challenged yourself with larger numbers. Well done! From Miss O’Connell 
Harry M - For being a researcher and creating an excellent information text about a planet of your choice. Great work 
Harry, keep it up! From Miss O’Connell  
 
3F 
Sam A - For working on the reading strategy of looking for evidence in the text to answer comprehension questions. 
Keep up the great work! From Ms Murphy 
Ryan L - For demonstrating you are a Researcher, publishing a booklet on Saturn and adding informative diagrams and 



 

Henry A 2N 
Thien N 1L 
Ms Gina 
Natania P 3F 
James N 2M 
Anthony B 1K 
Lincoln FI 
Stephanie D 1K 
Bailey H 2N 

images with captions. From Ms Murphy  
 
4G 
Rose - For demonstrating great leadership skills while collaboratively working on your 
Advent’s Prayer Service. Well done! From Ms Wood 
Dominic - For persisting during math this week, resulting in you becoming the class 
expert on expanded notation. Well done! From Ms Wood 
 
4H 
Mikayla C-For making outstanding progress in understanding the concept of Multipli-
cation. Keep up the good work! From Mr Wickham 
Peter L For showing the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Respect by using his manners and showing courtesy at all 
times. From Mr Wickham  
 
5C 
Luka K. - For being an outstanding Self-Manager. You make excellent choices and really think about how to improve in 
your learning. Well done! From Miss Wendy 
Eamon L. - For not giving up when learning is hard. You were in the Learning Pit for a while during maths, but you 
worked out how to get out! Fabulous learning! From Miss Wendy  
 
5D 
Lucas N - For the hard work and effort you have put into writing your information report about the brain, carefully re-
reading and editing your writing. Superstar! From Mrs Mendoza 
Elaine N - For always being a great role model to others. You effortlessly display the Gospel Values of Peace, Service 
and Respect. Amazing! From Mrs Mendoza  
 
6A 
Kon D For always sharing your wealth of knowledge with 6A to stretch our thinking and developing a Growth Mindset 
towards learning and school From Ms Kaan 
Alysia I For showing the Gospel value of Service by offering to support your teachers  and peers at every opportunity. 
From Ms Kaan  
 
6B 
Isla H - For consistently being a focussed and attentive member of 6B. You show respect to teachers and students by 
always listening to their instructions and ideas. Well done! From Ms. Gurry 
Lucas A - For being an active participant in classroom discussions and learning experiences. You always make the effort 
to contribute and our class is all the better for it! From Ms. Gurry  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


